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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
September is New Generations Month
President’s Report

****************************
Greetings Fellows,

What another great guest speaker last week. Craig McMartin explained some of the secrets that led him to his current Australian Superbike Championship title. Often motorcyclists are seen as “rough” characters, but how well did Craig come across with his clean cut & quiet image. We were fortunate to have him as a guest speaker. Thanks go to Alan Teale for his efforts in securing Craig as a speaker.

Speaking of things that were good my compliments go to Rudy for the superb meal that was served to us last week. I for one enjoyed the fine array on the buffet and look forward to more meals of this kind. 

Richard Horwood, Programs Director, has already a full program until February next year. Richard is doing a splendid job and we look forward to future guest speakers. If the speakers that we have heard are an indication of what is to come we can look forward to an interesting and informative year ahead.

A reminder that the Board has decided that we will resume having a Children’s Christmas party this year. The date is yet to be decided but we have agreed that the menu should cater for both adults and children. Perhaps we could suggest a buffet as we had last week. So everyone please organize your families, children and grandchildren for a fun, festive night.

Our Pride of Workmanship evening is fast approaching and now is your chance to nominate someone that you feel is worthy of this recognition. Nomination forms can be obtained from Connie. Let’s support this fine event to once again make it a great evening. Even if you are not nominating a candidate please come along to enjoy the night and listen to our special guest speaker, John Brogden, State Opposition Leader.

That’s all for now so,

 “MORE NEXT WEEK”, and until then,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY.

President Keith.
This Week’s Guest Speaker

****************************
Model United Nations  (MUNA)

Students from St Patrick’s College, Strathfield
Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays

30/09/2004
Margery Foss

5/10/2004
Grahame True
Anniversaries

5/10/2004
Ted & Mary Ingall

Last Week’s Speaker

****************************
Our guest speaker last week was Craig McMartin who is the lead rider for the Ducati Motor Cycle Racing Team in Australia. Craig was introduced by Alan Teale who informed us that Craig again won this year’s Australian Super Bike Championship last weekend. Craig has been racing with Ducati for four years and began riding in his home town of West Wyalong at the age of 16 years. He began with a dirt bike kept at a friend’s place as his mother did not want him to ride bikes. He switched to Road bikes and was second in the 1996 250cc Championship. Craig first won the Australian Super Bike Championship with Ducati in 2000 on a 996 Model. He went on to again win the championship in 2001, 2002 and 2003. Ducati sponsor Craig with 2 racing bikes each season together with a support crew and racing paraphernalia. The racing bikes are rebuilt after each second race. The top speed reached during a race is approximately 280 kilometres per hour. 
The Ducati range of bikes range in price from $11,000 to $60,000. Craig rides a 620cc Ducati for leisure, being the bottom model of the range. A glossy brochure of the Ducati range of bikes was handed out to each member with many members having Craig autograph their copies after the meeting.
President Keith thanked Craig for his talk and managed to score a test ride for the coming long weekend.

Last Week’s Meeting

****************************
Visitors

Ewald Bonnes
Rotarian from the Netherlands
Announcements
From President Keith Byrn: -

· Raffle Prizes have now been upgraded.
· Commitment sheets for Rotoract Dinner, Xmas Cakes, Pride of Workmanship Meeting
From Director George Hallworth: -

George reminded members of the need to complete the Child Protection Declarations and return them to him.
From Director Paul Giammarco: 

· A commitment sheet for Xmas Cakes/Puddings is circulating
· .Prizes are needed for the Xmas Raffle to be drawn at the Carols
· The Bowel Scan Project is on again this year with Roy Smidt speaking in favour of our participation.
From Director Kevin Beltrame: -

Candidates are now being sought for the RYLA Camp at the end of the year.

From Bradley Ayres: -

Bradley has recommended a local girl to District for a Rotary Ambassadorial Scholarship. He was impressed by her performance at the interview. Bradley would appreciate any help in preparing her for the next round of interviews.
From Ray Wilson: -

A reminder about the upcoming Golf Day. No response to date from other Clubs in the District.
From Roger Vince: -

Roger attended the Meriden Musical Showcase and Annual Prizes Presentation for 2004. The Strathfield Rotary Prize for Citizenship was awarded to Caliope Kapeleris. 

This award was first given in 1973 to the student who has shown outstanding service to the school and the wider community.

From Ray McCluskie and Harley Tarrant: -

Ray and Harley continued the drawing of the next six Past Presidents as jockeys for the Historical Melbourne Cup. To-night’s draw was:-

Dalray


Roger Vince
Rising Fast

Ray McCluskie
Even Stevens

Peter Kilkary
Light Fingers

Bert Houston
Galilee

Bob Templeman
Rain Lover

Joe Saad
Historical Melbourne Cup Explained

1. Donations of $10 to PolioPlus *
a) Members seek donations of $10 from friends/associates and issue tax deductible receipt.

b) Any person who contributes $10 will be entitled to attend the Historical Melbourne Cup meeting on 20th October (they pay the normal dinner fee) and they go into the draw for a horse in the HMC – one chance for every $10.

c) There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd and last.    

d) NB: there will be 24 horses; therefore, not everyone will draw a horse.

2. How the race works.

a) The Historical Melbourne Cup is a fictional race between 24 of the best winners of the Melbourne Cup at the weights they carried in the Cup.

b) The Historical Melbourne Cup is a handicap race so the best horse does not necessarily win.

c) Harley Tarrant has studied the form of each horse’s Melbourne Cup win and has determined the finishing order.

d) There will be a phantom call of the race on the night by a guest caller.

e) Harley Tarrant, the race-caller and their relatives are ineligible to participate in the draw.

f) There will be other sweeps on the Historical Melbourne Cup and actual Melbourne Cup on the night and other events so that everyone can join in the fun.

* The Australian Government will match, dollar for dollar, all contributions to Polio Plus.  It is essential that members keep their receipt books and return all butts and unused receipts at the conclusion of the event.

Raffle

The raffle raised $222.00.

1st prize Craig Mc Martin – Super Blender (To go on his Superbike??).

2nd prize Kitchen – Bottle of wine
3rd prize – Bob Templeman – Ducati hat
4th prize – Grahame True – Dinner next week 

Statistics 
Allan Petersen called a racing decision to report:-

15 apologies

9 non apologies

$65.65 raised by the Sergeant.
Coming Events

****************************
Rotoract Dinner at Panthers
Woodriff Room at Panthers, Penrith at 7:30pm on Friday 8th October.  See Kevin Freund. $25 pp
John Taylor Memorial District Golf Day

Thursday 14th October. Open to all Rotarians and friends, Contact Ray Wilson.

Cirque de Soleil

Tuesday 19th October at Fox Studios. $99 pp. See Steve Taylor

Historic Melbourne Cup

Wednesday 20th October at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30 for 7:00 pm.

Transfer Meeting to Rhodes Waterside

Wednesday 27th October. Partners’ Night with a tour of the development prior to the official opening. 60 guests have accepted.
Movie Night at Burwood GU
Thurs., 11th November to see Bridgette Jones Diary II, costing $20pp. See Joe Campisi

Pride of Workmanship Awards

Transfer Meeting. Tuesday 23rd November 2004.at the Golf Club.  Contact Connie Galletta for nomination forms. Partners and Guests welcome.
Club Christmas Party

Wednesday 1/12/04.

Carols by Candlelight

Saturday 18th December. See Joe Campisi.

Neil Diamond Concert
Friday March 11th, 2005. Tickets already allocated.
District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra. Contact Conference Chairman Ted Ingall.

Next Week’s Meeting
Warwick Giblin
 Waste Management Future 
Future Club Meetings
Wed 13/10 Sensei Tom Cullen: KENPO 4 KIDS
Wed 20/10 Historical Melb Cup: Partners Night

Wed 27/10 Transfer Meeting: Rhodes Waterside

Wed 03/11 Graham Gilmore: Public Trustee
Wed 10/11 Lorna Parker: Brain Gender: MEN v WOMEN

Wed 17/11 Robert McDonald: Crash Test
Tues 23/11. Pride of Workmanship: John Brogden 

Wed 8/12 Club Elections

Wed 15/12 Fellowship
Humour from Our Members
****************************
Engineer in hell

From Ray McCluskie
An engineer dies and reports to the pearly gates. St. Peter checks his dossier and says, "Ah, you're an engineer -- you're in the wrong place." 
So the engineer reports to the gates of hell and is let in. Pretty soon, the engineer gets dissatisfied with the level of comfort in hell, and starts designing and building improvements. 
After a while, they've got air conditioning and flush toilets and escalators, and the engineer is a pretty 
popular guy. One day God calls Satan up on the telephone and says with a sneer, "So, how's it going down there in hell?" Satan replies, "Hey, things are going great. We've got air conditioning and flush toilets and escalators, and there's no telling what this engineer is going to come up with next." 
God replies, "What??? You've got an engineer? That's a mistake -- he should never have gotten down there; send him up here." 
Satan says, "No way. I like having an engineer on the staff, and I'm keeping him." 
God says, "Send him back up here or I'll sue." 
Satan laughs uproariously and answers, "Yeah, right. And just where are YOU going to get a lawyer?"
Whisky for the Judge

An American who had established a business in the UK, ran into a spot of trouble, and went to his closest English friend for advice.

“Frank,” he said, “I have a dissatisfied customer who threatens to take me to Court. The trouble is that I think he has got a good case. How would it help if I slipped the Judge a bottle of whisky?”

Frank replied with the utmost horror: “My dear Joe, you just can’t do that sort of thing in England. If anything, under British Justice, the whiskey would make the Judge rule against you, even if you had a good case, which you say you haven’t, so don’t take the risk.”

Two weeks later the case came up for hearing, and much to the Englishman’s surprise, his American friend won the case. Intrigued, he phoned him up.

“Joe,” he said, “how did you manage to get off when you hadn’t a leg to stand on?”

“Well,” replied the American, “it was simple. I bore in mind what you said about the British justice system, so I sent the Judge a crate of whisky and put the other guy’s name on it!!”[image: image3.jpg]
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